SVBC Minutes for June 8, 2009
The Social meeting was called to order at 7:30 at Clementine Downstairs.
The Board meeting that was scheduled was canceled due to Hoo-Ha wrap up activties.

Present were 26 members and friends.
· There are currently 215 members. 

· Treasurer, Marcia Lamphier reported Cash on Hand of $4,500.00. 
                  Income this month…..TBD.

                  Expenses ……………$2,000.00 +/-. 

REPORT ON WEEKLY RIDES

         Monday:  

The beginner Road ride has been ongoing in spite of rainy weather.
          Each month the ride leaves SBC on the first, second and fourth Mondays and from Wildwood Park in Bridgewater on the third Monday of the month.

              The Social MTB Ride will now be called the Monday Chill Ride to encourage riders of all levels to join in.
         Tuesday: 
               Marcia’s Women’s MTB Ride continues. Check the Forum for details

                Fast road rides leave SBC at 5:30.
         

         Wednesday:
               The Ride of Silence followed the May 20th High School Group Ride.               Kyle Lawrence reports good attendance at the Night MTB ride which begin at 7:30 at the Nut’s Western slope parking area.             

        

         Thursday: 
               Trail work will now begin on a rotating basis between Massanutten and Hillendale now that the effort to complete the “New Trail” at the Nut, prior to the Hoo-Ha, is over.
                 

         
        Sunday: 
Rich and Carl’s Sunday morning road rides are continuing. Carl’s is from his home. Check with the Forum for Rich’s ride.
May Event Recaps
· Massanutten Hoo-Ha

               This weekend’s events began Saturday evening with the Super D, Fun Downhill. 55 riders participated. Special thanks go out to Lindsey Carpenter for help with the timing.

                On Sunday 375 riders took part in the 21st annual Hoo-Ha MTB XC race. This year it was part of the Kenda Cup East #3 series and also served as a club fund raising event sponsored by IMBA and Schram where Schram matched any donations made to IMBA. The total pot is about $18,000.00 and will be split between the 4 clubs that participated: SBVC,CAMBIC,MORE & EVMA. As a bonus for raising over $12,000.00 SVBA was given A GT bicycle worth over $4,000.00. Kudos to Marshall, chairman of his effort.
· Kids Ride Series
               “There was only one race for the Kids Series due to very rainy conditions, but the event was highly successful “, reports Marty Neary. There were some very fast times. Another race will be held on Saturday,October 3, inconjunction with the IMBA Kid Mountain Biking Day and another Bike Rodeo sponsored by the HPD and Parks & Rec. Department.
Thanks to Brian Ripley, Sue Heywood, Dick Heerschap and Erin Bishop for their help.
· Major Massanutten Trail Work
               Thomas reported that over 1800 man hours have been put into the new trail at Massanutten.
· Pump Track News
                A draft plan and governance will be further discussed at a meeting planned for Monday 6/15/09. Check with rich@imba.com for more details. Trail work is slated for every Thursday evening.
· Ride of Silence
                     The Ride of Silence followed the June 20th Wednesday Night High School Ride. This ride, a National event, honors bicyclist killed and hurt by automobiles. As the name implies, there is no speaking by the group of riders, which this year numbered in the mid twenties as they ride a 10 mile loop from the High School through downtown and back at a solemn 10 mph pace. Thanks to Marshall for organizing this event. 
· IMBA MTB Festival
                      This year the Festival, at the Stokesville Campgrounds, hosted 200 bicyclist. The event raised $10,000.00, a portion of which will be donated by organizer Chris Scott, to SVBC for our assistance in leading rides for visitors largely from Northern Virginia.
June/July Events
· Tour de Burg

                     A five day MTB/Road Stage Race. The event has averaged 50 riders a day in the past.

· OCP Shenandoah Valley Bike Festival
                          This year the event will be held on July 25th. The event is a major fundraiser for Our Community Place. There are numerous ride options and all participants will be treated to good food and music afterwards
ONGOING & UPCOMING

· Lifetime Memberships
                     The cost of a lifetime will be $300.00 for a single member and $500.00 for a Family. That includes any family member living in the family home.

· Century Meeting

                         Connie Petersen will host the July 8th meeting at her home.
The meeting was adjourned around 9:00 pm. 
The next social meeting will be on July 13 at Clementine at 7:30.
Basil Hangemanole 

Secretary, SVBC

